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MONTANA HEALTHCARE PROGRAMS NOTICE 
September 16, 2021 

Physician, Mid-Level, Psychiatrist, and Hospital Providers 

Reminder 

Off-Label Use of Ketamine 

There has been an increase in off-label Ketamine use, especially for mental health disorders.  
As a reminder, in accordance with Administrative Rules of Montana 37.82.102 – Medical Assistance 
Definitions and 37.85.207 – Services Not Provided by the Medicaid Program, Montana Healthcare Programs 
does not cover medications for non-FDA approved indications. Claims submitted for off-label use may be 
subject to a retrospective audit and recovery of payment.  

Contact Information 
If you have any questions, please contact: 
Physician Services Program Officer – (406) 444-3995 
For additional information, contact Montana Provider Relations at (800) 624-3958 or (406) 442-1837 or 
email MTPRHelpdesk@conduent.com. 

Visit the Montana Healthcare Programs Provider Information website at www.medicaidprovider.mt.gov. 
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